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Gary Borgmann, CPD 
President, C.I. Chapter of ASPE  

From the President:   
 
I hope everyone has enjoyed the fall colors! Even though the weather has been iffy, at least we got some 
decent colors Now we can look forward to Thanksgiving! I really love the traditional Thanksgiving turkey 
dinner! Followed by a nice nap! Am I right!?! 
 
Our October luncheon has come and gone, and it was as enlightening as I had hoped. Mr. Rutherford had 
a great presentation and brought up lots of good suggestions and helpful design solutions. Many thanks to 
Ken Rutherford and Amtrol for sponsoring the luncheon! And thank you to those who attended! For our No-
vember Indy ASPE meeting we have Kevin Flaherty with the Bradford White Corporation here to discuss 
ñGovernment Regulations and How Theyôre Affecting the Water Heater Industryò. Kevin will go over the 
regulatory outlook and what rules were implemented in 2016, and what is on the table for the future. More 
details about our November luncheons are listed elsewhere in this issue.  
 
For our Fort Wayne colleagues, on November 9th weôll have Larry Kilian with The Haws Corporation 
speaking about ñThe Hidden Risks In Emergency Responseò and how to prevent injuries. He will also go 
over the impact of proper first-aid, ANSI Standards and improving reliability. All of our ASPE programs are 
CEU certified, so if you need CEUôs, this is a good way to get them. 
 
Weôve recently had some big changes with your ASPE Chapter Officersé Of course you should already 
know that Dan Cummins (VP Tech) retired in August. And in October Steve Hullett announced his retire-
ment. Steve was our Administrative Secretary and has served in that position since June, 2013. Steve has 
served on the board in the past as well. Many thanks to Steve, and Dan for their years of service on the 
board! We wish them both well in their retirement. So, with these vacancies we have had to appoint new 
board membersé Bryan Lee with Aspinall Associates has taken over the VP Tech position. Sorry Bryan 
for throwing you to the wolves! And recently Joe Azbell with Battersby Daniellson has joined the board to 
help out as our Affiliate Liaison. Thank you Bryan and Joe for volunteering to help! Looking forward to 
working with you. 
   
I hope to see you at the next meeting, 
 
Gary Borgmann, CPD 
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Sam Schenk, CPD 
President, Evansville Satellite 

Chapter of ASPE  

Hello Evansville ASPE! 

Itôs hard to believe football season is halfway over and the holidays are right around the corner. With only 
six weeks till Christmas, I hope everyone can take a break from our busy schedules and slow down to en-
joy time with our loved ones. 
 
Starting in January our PDH certificate procedure will change. ASPE members will still receive PDH certifi-
cates. Nonmembers can request a certificate for a $10.00 fee. 
 
We will also be giving a door prize away at each meeting for members starting in January. The door prize 
will consist of vendor donated items.  
 
Anyone joining the Evansville ASPE chapter between November to June will be entered into the drawing 
for a gift card valued at $190.00 (annual membership cost). The winner will be announced at the golf out-
ing. 
 
Due to Thanksgiving our monthly meeting will be pushed back one week to December 7th. Please keep an 
eye out for the email detailing the topic and presenter. 
Make sure you read Larryôs blog in this monthôs newsletter. It sounds like he is really enjoying retirement. 
 
Thanks,  
Sam  
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